
Mid-Maine Lewiston HOG Chapter #1980 

January 8, 2022 
 

1) Welcome: 

• We were welcomed by Scott Tanguay meeting started at 10:08am. 

2) Pledge of Allegiance: 

• We said the Pledge of Allegiance. 

3) New Members and/or Guest: 

• No Visitors or new members 

4) New Bike Deals: 

• Ann Forbes got herself a 2015 Trike so she can ride herself. Scott presented 
Ann with a rider's bell. 

5) Dealership Updates: 

• L/A having their annual Chili & Mac & Cheese Cook off Saturday Jan. 22nd 
and we are selling Hot dogs and possibly bottled water. 

•  L/A having New HD model reveal Party Saturday Jan. 29th and we are 
selling 50/50 tickets. 

• L/A having their Beach Party February 19, 6:00-9:00 

6) Appreciations: 

• Scott thanked all the volunteers for pre-Christmas events like Breakfast 
with Santa taking in $180.00 for the chapter and for Gift Wrapping taking in 
$775.00 after expenses net was $530.00. 

• He discussed that Larry Saucier was voluntold for Head Road Captain.  

 

 

 



 

7) New Business: 

• Blood Drive was discussed for March 26, we need volunteers to sign up for   
various duties Friday night and Saturday. 

•  Reminder that 2022 Chapter Membership Dues were due.  $20.00 

8) Old Business: 

• Discussed Ride 365 2022, and reminded to get you mileage and vin # in for 
2021 to Scott. 

• Secondary Officer positions still available, please consider them, Road 
Captains and Historian. 

• We discussed Bowling as a fun activity on March 20, 12:00-2:00ish, $20.00 
per person, includes shoes, pizza & fries & soda, (it was mentioned that 
Tony was buying the beer) 

9) Officer Updates: 

• Scott Tanguay ran the meeting so he did most of the talking 
���� 
• Greg Foster gave the Treasurers report, current balances are: Checking has 

$3155.22 and Savings has $2000.21. 
• Mark Fornier- Secretary was not present. 
• Karen Tanguay- Merchandise & Membership was not present 
• Sandy Bruno-Activities Coordinator ran through upcoming events and also 

updated us on Walter that he was in hospice, it was also said that he was 
going home with hospice care  : (  

• We also offered our condolences to Tony and Sandy for the loss of Tony’s 
Mother. 

• Anita Maheux-Newsletter Editor was not present. 
• Don Gabriel- Webmaster/Iron Adventure Rally Liaison reminded to register 

using the special code set up for special room rate. 
• Tony Bruno-Safety Officer reminded us to make sure your battery tenders 

are working and make sure the critters are not getting in anywhere. 

 

 



10) Open Discussion 

• Scott touched on that the Officer Training was confusing and the date was 
immediate therefore not convenient, he mentioned that Frank was looking 
into other dates. 

11) Conclusion of Meeting at 10:27 am 

 

 

 


